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March 3, 2012

Stephanie Oswald, Editor in Chief

Travelgirl

3508 Broad Street

Atlanta, Georgia 30341

Dear Ms. Oswald:

In the winter of 2011, I snapped on a pair of skis and took my first stride down an icy Alpine mountain located in the charming European town of Bad Gastein, Austria. Seconds later, I was sliding down the steep slope not on my skis but on my rear end, and at a terrifying speed, with each of my skis also sliding away in different directions hundreds of feet below me. I had told my Austrian cousin that I was a good skier, based on my ski experience at home in Maryland. Alas, the definition of a “good skier” somehow got lost in translation when I found myself at the top of a mountain that would take me the entire day to descend, and with several extravagant falls along the way.

This athletic experience, the shattering of expectations, and – believe it or not – eventual conquering of the mountain, is the basis of an idea for an inspirational and humorous winter travel piece. I propose a first-person piece in the form of a personal narrative about my experience in this exciting ski town with its unique culture centered on skiing. The purpose of this story would be to encourage travelers to immerse themselves into the cultures of the places they visit, and thereby challenge themselves to go out of their comfort zones in order to feel accomplished, fulfilled, and empowered. 

Given the popularity of skiing among today's women, readers of Travelgirl would enjoy and gain insight from reading a fellow skier's account of a ski trip gone horribly wrong, though nonetheless becoming one of my fondest travel memories. I hope to instill confidence in other women with the idea that, had I been more modest in my self-evaluation of my ski level, I might have never had the opportunity to challenge myself and become a much better skier in the process. I want women to know that they may hold potential that they never had the opportunity to ignite. Best of all, this story is generalizable not only to other sports, but to other exhilarating yet challenging experiences that are very common in travel: learning a new language, mastering rugged landscapes, making international friends. I also plan to describe the other jewels of this fairy-tale town, a hot destination for this winter's travelers to Europe, and convey the rich details that travel brochures can easily miss. Travelers will be inspired to personalize their travel experience, search for their own power and potential, and open their eyes to the simple treasures that foreign cultures hold.

I have a Bachelor of Science degree in Psychology from the University of Maryland, where I took courses in advanced narrative nonfiction writing and modern novels. I am also proficient in the German language and have extensive experience living and traveling in Europe, especially Austria, Germany, Italy, and France. Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to hearing from you.

Thank you,

Jeanne Caron

